

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami

Memo No. 2023-W-265

Memorandum to Council

| Subject: | Marten River Fire Chief | |
|--------------|-------------------------|--|
| Agenda Date: | December 14, 2023 | |
| Attachments: | | |

RECOMMENDATION

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive memo 2023-M-265 regarding the Marten River Fire Chief

AND FURTHER THAT Council consider a by-law later in this meeting to appoint Peter Christie as the Marten River Fire Chief as of January 1, 2023.

INFORMATION

The Municipality received correspondence from Marten River Fire Chief Paul Elliott, please see attached, outlining his intentions to retire from his position at the end of 2023. The Fire Chief recommends Volunteer Fire Fighter Peter Christie be appointed as his successor.

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receives report 2023-M-224 Regarding Chief Elliott's plan for retirement at the end of 2023.

AND FURTHER THAT Council thanks Chief Elliott for his dedicated service and commitment to the Marten River Fire Department and Community.

AND FURTHER THAT staff come back with recommendations on recognition for Paul and recommendations on how to replace this position.

Staff have since received recommendations from the Marten River Fire Department Volunteer Fire Fighters and Chief Elliott to appoint Peter Christie as the new Fire Chief for the Marten River Fire Department.

Staff are also working with the Marten River Fire Department to plan a recognition event for the retiring Chief and other long serving members, early in the new year.

Respectfully Submitted Sabrina Pandolfo